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Parliamentary departments, Department of Parliamentary Services 

Topic: Indigenous employment target 

Question: 14 

Hansard Reference  p 20; 27 February 2017 

Date set by the committee for the return of answer: 13 April 2017 
 

Senator McKENZIE: How long has this initiative been in place?  

Ms Hinchcliffe: The Indigenous employee network? It had its first meeting on 2 February 2017.  

Senator McKENZIE: When was the target of three per cent set?  

Ms Hinchcliffe: I would have to take that on notice. 
 

Answer 

On 19 June 2015, the Acting Australian Public Service Commissioner wrote to DPS advising that the 
department was required to achieve a minimum target of 2.5% indigenous employment by June 2018. A 
copy of that letter is attached. 

 



 

 
   


